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On Board …Cardiff and Vale University Health Board 5th May 2015
Briefing for the third sector based on the most recent Cardiff and Vale Health Board meeting from: Margaret McLaughlin, Independent Member (Third Sector); Chair of the Health Board’s Equality, Diversity and Human Rights Sub Committee. mgtmclaughlin@googlemail.com
Don’t forget that the Cardiff and Vale University Health Board meetings and committee meetings are open to the public. Why don’t you think about attending the next one?

The next full Board meeting will take place on Tuesday 7th July 2015 in the Board Room at Llandough Hopsital. You can find out more from the website page: http://www.cardiffandvaleuhb.wales.nhs.uk/board-meetings 
PART 1

Board Papers
Papers on all of the items discussed at the Cardiff and Vale Health Board meeting on 5th May 2015 can be found on the Cardiff and Vale University Health Board website 
http://www.cardiffandvaleuhb.wales.nhs.uk/board-meeting-5-may-2015
Agenda items that featured at the meeting included:
Chair’s Report (6) Maria Battle, Chair, highlighted the improvements to the ambulance service as well as the imminent official opening (on Friday 15th May) of part 2 of the Children’s Hospital for Wales. 

CEO’s Report (7) Sharon Hopkins as temporary acting Chief Executive thanked all staff for their achievements last year. Although the Health Board was not yet achieving everything it wanted to, the organisation was excelling in many areas. Once again the Health Board’s employees had been the recipients of national awards, including runners up in the national TB Nursing Awards http://www.independentnurse.co.uk/news/tb-nursing-award-won-by-team-housing-homeless-migrants/75145/; and Clinical Teacher of the Year Awards http://www.cardiffandvaleuhb.wales.nhs.uk/news/37307
Reports from the Nurse Director 

Patient Experience (8) The report showed that patients continue to report overall care is good through the Two Minutes of Your Time survey. However, the percentage who agreed they had been involved in planning for discharge continued to be too low – at around 75%. Other areas that the surveys highlight for improvement are protecting patients from cold, serving meals at the right temperature and improving meals provided.

Serious Patient Incident Report (8) The Board received a summary of the 25 new serious Incidents that have been reported to the Welsh Government since the last Board meeting. They included 2 “never events” and 5 unexpected deaths of patients known to mental health services in the community setting.

Integrated Medium Term Plan (9) It was reported that the Welsh Government requires the Health Board to be clearer about the outcomes it expects from increased investment in Primary Care and to close the current financial gap in the plan.
http://www.cardiffandvaleuhb.wales.nhs.uk/uhb-medium-term-plan
Finance Report (10) The Board received an update on the latest financial position. The UHB is reporting a deficit of £21.364m at the end of March 2015 although this figure is still provisional until it has been audited. 
Performance Report (11) The Board received an udpate on performance against the Welsh Government Delivery Framework targets as well as its own priority areas. Headlines include:

· The Health Board was compliant with 20 of its 60 performance measures; and has either not progressed or deteriorated in relation to 23 measures since the same time last year.

· EU performance against the standard requiring 95% of patients to be admitted, discharged or treated within 4 hours of arrival was 82% in March 2015.  
· GP Out of Hours services continue to be under pressure, with demand exceeding capacity; 78% of urgent calls were triaged within 20 minutes in January against a standard of 90%.

· The rate of health acquired C. difficile is improving, with particular progress at Llandough Hospital, but needs to achieve fewer than 9 cases per month from now on to deliver on target. The MRSA blood stream infection rates are worrying and we continue to have the highest rate in Wales.
· In March 2015, the number of patients experiencing delayed transfer of care was lower than in the previous 2 months but considerably higher than at the same time last year. 
· The number of complaints responded to within the 30 days’ target increased from 20% in January to 60%

· The number of patients waiting for more than 36 weeks for elected care more than halved, from 5017 in February to 2378 in March

Actions to address areas of concern are contained in the Performance Report paper.

Cancer Delivery Action Plan and Report (14) The Board noted actions undertaken in 2014-2015 and approved the action plan for this year. Actions include the launch of an acute Oncology Service (funded by Macmillan), which will support the care of patients attending with acute complications of cancer. It is also working with Tenovus and Macmillan to improve the information available to patients who have cancer.
PART 2

Other interesting developments to note:
New Notices
· Phase 2 of the Children’s Hospital for Wales will be officially opened on Friday 15th May offering a wonderful new facility for patients, their families and staff.
· Carers’ Week – 2 great events run in partnership with our Local Authorities will take place at Cardiff City Stadium, Leckwith in Carers’ Week on Tuesday 9th and Thursday 11th June 10am to 3pm; plus Carers’ Advice Shop on Tuesday 9th June at 4 pm. 
· The Minority Ethnic Health Fair held in Cardiff City Stadium in March 2015 in partnership with Communities First and other partners was once again a great success with several hundred attending and many Health Board services having the chance to engage with members of diverse communities across Cardiff.

· The Health Board’s Dental Clinical Board is in the process of producing its next version of its equality focussed publication, NewsFair with a focus on sensory loss

· The Health Board’s Women and Children’s Clinical Board has recently set up a forum to meet regularly with its third sector partners and is in the process of establishing a stakeholder group.
· The Health Board’s Mental Health Clinical Board is working with service users via Action on Hearing Loss to improve its services for people who are deaf and hard of hearing.
Regular Notices

· Third Sector Strategic Alliance Continues to oversee the UHB Strategic Framework for Working with the Third Sector and its four work streams – Promoting & Improving Health & Well-being, Engagement with the Third Sector, Service Delivery & Redesign (including the SLA procurement process) and Volunteering. The Framework was refreshed following a workshop in March. Information on last year’s achievements  and further updates can be obtained from, David Poole, Operations Manager, C3SC  david.p@c3sc.org.uk or Linda Pritchard, Health and Social Care Facilitator, VCVS: Linda@valecvs.org.uk 
· Equality issues A list of third sector organisations with an interest in equality has been added to the Health Board’s Equality Impact Assessment Toolkit. This will help Clinical Boards to know who to engage with when developing policy or making changes to services
· Carers A Working group continues to oversee the implementation of the Carers’ Information and Consultation Strategy 2012-2015.  For further information, contact Sheila.harrison@wales.nhs.uk and see http://www.cardiffandvaleuhb.wales.nhs.uk/information-for-carers
Please note that the Patient Experience Department has now set up a dedicated email account - cardiffandvale.carers@wales.nhs.uk-  for people who are carers to use for any carer-related enquiries, problems, requests for information etc.  A joint Cardiff and Vale Carers Strategy and Planning Group has now been established so that the Health Board and the two local authorities can combine their strategic arrangements for supporting carers. Third sector and carer organisations are represented on this Group. Contact Linda or David (see above) for further information.
Carers’ Overview Scoop-It I am using the web-based Scoop-It service to bring together in one place links to website articles, including Health Board papers, which are of relevance to the local carers’ agenda. Have a look here http://www.scoop.it/t/carers-issues  I find it useful to have the links in one place and I hope that others will too.
· Is your organisation or service on the national NHS Direct Health, Wellbeing and Support Directory? This on-line directory will be used increasingly by public sector organisations to find out which local services including third sector organisations operate in their area. It will also be linked in the future to the new Communications Hub. Members of the public can also call NHS Direct Wales on 0845 46 47 and speak to a Health Information Specialist to search the directory for them. The directory contains information about a wide range of third sector organisations, community groups, befriending schemes, condition specific support groups, transport schemes and chronic condition management services to name just a few. If you are included in the 3CSC and/or VCVS Health and Social Care Directories, then you will already have an entry. Take a look to check if your organisation is included, on http://www.nhsdirect.wales.nhs.uk/localservices/  If your organisation or service isn’t already on the directory, contact either of the health and social care facilitators (see above) or add your own details! Go to the Health, Wellbeing and Support box and click on ‘Be included’. If you have tried to register on NHS Direct and have experienced problems in doing so, let the Facilitators (see above) know.
· Volunteering Volunteering roles and opportunities continue to be developed across the Health Board at many of its hospital sites. Further details can be found on the Health Board website, http://www.cardiffandvaleuhb.wales.nhs.uk/volunteering . 
· Information Centres The information and support centre, funded by Macmillan Cancer Support, has been set up by the Health Board and Macmillan in the Concourse area of UHW. The centre offers confidential advice and support and help patients, their families or carers access financial and other help. Visit the Macmillan Information Centre at UHW or contact Sue Llewllyn, Information and support Facilitator on 02920 2074 5655 or email susan.llewelyn@wales.nhs.uk  A multi-agency information service has also been set up at UHW Llandough, which a number of local third sector organisations run sessions from.
· Patient safety incident reports Cardiff and Vale health Board’s  reporting profile of serious incidents along with that of all other NHS bodies in the UK can be found on the National Patient Safety website http://bit.ly/SxA6xE
· Citizens Report – How Your UHB is doing It is in its initial stages and can be found at: 
http://www.cardiffandvaleuhb.wales.nhs.uk/page/78460 
· My Local Health Service provides up to date information on how the Health Boards in Wales are performing http://mylocalhealthservice.wales.gov.uk/#/en/lhb/ 
· Co-creating Healthy Change (based in C3SC) , a portfolio of ten projects working across Cardiff and the Vale of Glamorgan so that people are able to influence decisions about health and well-being services and co-create change in health and social care public service delivery, continues to work with the Health Board and local authorities.
http://www.c3sc.org.uk/partnerships/community-voice-co-creating-healthy-change
· Sensory Loss and Impairment will continue to be the Health Board’s equality theme for 2015-2016, which will give it the opportunity to focus on the implementation of the All Wales Standards for communication and information for people with sensory loss launched in December 2013. This will also be an opportunity to work with third sector partners in order to raise awareness of the issues and improve services for our citizens. 
Contact me: If there is any aspect of this briefing that you would like to discuss, please contact me as highlighted above.
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